
 

 

 
Alert: SunSprout Enterprises Voluntarily Recalls Two Lots of Alfalfa 
Sprouts Due to Potential Contamination with Salmonella 

 
 
Date: 12/29/2022 
 
Pacific Coast Fruit Company  
201 NE 2nd Ave 
Portland, OR 97232 
 
To Our Valued Customer Partners, 
 
This is to advise you that Pacific Coast Fruit Company is NOT involved with the recent SunSprout 
Enterprises Voluntarily Recall concerning Two Lots of Alfalfa Sprouts Due to Potential Contamination with 
Salmonella. The FDA notification of the recall is listed below for your review. 
 
SunSprout Enterprises Voluntarily Recalls Two Lots of Alfalfa Sprouts Due to Potential 
Contamination with Salmonella | FDA 
 
SunSprout Enterprises is voluntarily recalling two lots (#4211 and 5211) of raw alfalfa sprouts in 4-ounce 
clamshells, with best by dates between 12/10/22 and 12/27/22, due to potential contamination with 
Salmonella. 
 
Salmonella is an organism which can cause serious and sometimes fatal infections in young children, frail 
or elderly people, and others with weakened immune systems. Healthy persons infected with Salmonella 
often experience fever, diarrhea (which may be bloody), nausea, vomiting and abdominal pain. In rare 
circumstances, infection with Salmonella can result in the organism getting into the bloodstream and 
producing more severe illnesses such as arterial infections (i.e., infected aneurysms), endocarditis and 
arthritis. 
 
The company directly distributed 808 pounds of product to five foodservice and grocery customers in 
Nebraska, Kansas, and Iowa between late November and early December 2022. No other SunSprout lot 
codes or products are impacted by this voluntary recall. 
 
 
Best Regards,  
 
 
 
David Doble 
Senior Director – Food Safety & Quality 
Pacific Coast Fruit Company 
ddoble@pcfruit.com 
  
 
 
 


